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Apply for Unemployment Insurance This Summer

Contingent faculty (e.g., adjuncts) who have completed their spring semester work obligation, do not have
summer school employment, and who have not received an appointment letter for the fall semester should
consider applying for New York State Unemployment Insurance (UI) this summer.

Your eligibility for UI depends on whether you have received an offer of employment for next year which
provides you with “reasonable assurance” of employment that is substantially similar to your employment
this year. Even if you have not previously applied for UI over the summer, it may be worthwhile to apply now.

When You Apply, What Will You Be Asked?
When you apply, the Department of Labor (DOL)
will want to know if you work for an educational
institution, and whether you are between years
or terms. The answer is “yes” to both questions.
You will also be expected to fully disclose all
offers of employment, whether written, verbal
or electronic. If there is reason to believe that a
course offered to you may be canceled or given
to someone else, include that information in what
you tell the DOL.

How Is Your UI Benefit Rate Calculated?

The application will ask you where you have
worked in the last 15 to 18 months, and to list all
employers during that period. The DOL will calculate
your weekly UI benefit rate based on your recent
earnings and will inform you of the results by mail
in a one-page Notice of Monetary Determination.
Your weekly benefit will range from a minimum
of $100 to a maximum of $504.

NOTE: During the coronavirus crisis, the federal
government enacted an additional benefit of
$600 per week for anyone eligible for unemploy-
ment. This will be paid weekly—along with your
allotted rate—through July 31.

What Determines Eligibility?

In New York state, people employed by educa-
tional institutions are NOT eligible for UI during
the summer or during winter break if they have
“reasonable assurance” of rehire for substantially
similar services the following semester or year.
When you apply, you will be asked what your
campus has told and specifically offered you for
the Fall 2020 and Spring 2021 semesters.

You are most likely eligible for benefits if:

1. You have received a letter of nonrenewal; or

2. You have not been offered any classes for

next semester or year; or

3. You are given an offer that represents less

than 90 percent of the previous semester
(e.g., you taught three courses in the spring
and were offered only two for the fall).

For more details, see UUP’s UI Guidelines
for Contingent Faculty at https://bit.ly/2LHOIRd

uup’

UNITED UNIVERSITY PROFESSIONS | PRESIDENT FREDERICK E. KOwAL, PH.D.
518.640.6600 | FAX: 518.640.6698 | WWW.UUPINFO.ORG

FOLLOW US @UUPINFO | MEMBERSHIP INFO LINE: 518.640.6678


https://uupinfo.org/resources/contingents/docs/FlierUnemploymentInsuranceGuidelinesSept2019.pdf



